DRAFT

ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
8 May 2017
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Armstrong, Bell, Gibbs, Dicconson, Eggleston, Sleight and Widd. 
Apologies were submitted from Councillor Yeo and Ward Councillor Pollard.
Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
There were three members of the public present for item 36/17.
The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton.

30/17 ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN – Resolved – To elect Councillor Holmes as Chairman until the Annual Council Meeting in May 2018.

31/17 CHAIRMAN ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE FORM – Resolved – That the Council should receive the signed Chairman acceptance of office form.

32/17 ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN – Resolved – To elect Councillor Bell as Vice Chairman until the Annual Council Meeting in May 2018.

33/17 VICE CHAIRMAN ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE FORM – Resolved -  That the Council should receive the signed Vice Chairman acceptance of office form.
34/17 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
35/17 TEMPORARY SUSPENSION OF MEETING – Resolved – To temporarily suspend the meeting at 19:41 to allow a site visit to the War Memorial Gardens.  The meeting reconvened at 19:58.
36/17 WAR MEMORIAL GARDENS – The meeting considered proposals for developing the war memorial gardens.  The Council discussed the priority of the works against other community projects and agreed that the work should be completed.   

Resolved – (i) That the empty borders surrounding the memorial should be edged, fitted with a membrane and gravelled (ii) that the rotten fence posts should be replaced with concrete posts (iii) that plant pots should installed (iv) that the war memorial volunteers would investigate sourcing materials (v) that the Parish Council would arrange for labour to install the posts and edging and for the existing flag stones to be jet washed (vi) that the work should be completed prior to summer and (vii) that the War Memorial Volunteers should be thanked for their efforts in maintaining the gardens.

37/17 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – (i) that the minutes of the meeting held on the 13 March 2017 should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
38/17 ISSUES RELATING TO EAST RIDING OF YORKSHIRE COUNCIL – The Clerk had reported the two damage signposts to the East of the village to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.

Resolved – The Clerk would investigate reports that a footpath was to be installed from Cherry Burton to the road bridge on New Road.
39/17 CHARITY REPRESENTATIVES – Resolved – (i) that Councillor Gibbs and Mr Bugg would represent the Council on the Village Charity (ii) that the Clerk would write and thank Mr Bugg for his continued support.
40/17 PERONNEL COMMITTEE MEMBERS – Resolved – That Councillors Holmes and Bell should be appointed to the Personnel Committee until May 2018.

41/17 2017/18 PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES – Resolved – That the Parish Council would meet at 7:30pm on 10th July, 11th September, 13th November, 8th January 2018, 12th March 2018 (Annual Parish Assembly commencing at 7.00pm followed by the Parish Council Meeting) and 14th May, 2017 (Annual Meeting of the Parish Council). 
42/17 CLERK UPDATE – ERYC had confirmed that funding had been allocated for improved road signage on the B1248.  It was noted that Humberside Police had identified the B1248 as one of the top two roads for motorbike speeding in East Riding of Yorkshire.  The purchase of land at 104 Main Street, Etton had been completed.  ERYC had advised that Parish Council proposals to divert highways drainage into the pond to help maintain water levels would not be permissible due to the increased flood risk caused by the scheme.  Yorkshire Ambulance Service (YAS) had advised that residents using the community defibrillator would not be covered by their insurance policy.  It had been confirmed that they would also not be covered by either the Parish Council’s or the Village Hall’s policies.  YAS had explained that there could be no liability unless the person using the defibrillator made the situation worse than they discovered.  The defibrillator would only provide an electric shock if it did not detect a heart beat on the patient.  In this situation the patient would be clinical deceased and it would therefore not be possible to make the situation worse.  The Parish Council had arranged for regular checks of the defibrillator to ensure so far as reasonable practicable that the unit would be fit to use if required.  The Parish Council had been provided with a quote for increased insurance cover following the war memorial valuation.  Concerns surrounding building structural safety and advertising signs had been resolved.  ERYC had reported that there were limited powers for dealing with horse manure.  The meeting with ERYC engineer to discuss road verges would take place on Friday 12 May at 14:30 and the Etton Village Walkabout on the 16 May at 09:45.  


Resolved – (i) that the Council would consider whether there were any other options for the village pond (ii) that specialist insurance quotes would be sought for the war memorial  (iii) that all Councillors would report issues to be raised on the Walkabout to Councillor Holmes.  
43/17 CORRESPONDENCE– Resolved – (i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

· EYMS – Confirmation that Service 142 will no longer run on a Sunday. 

· ERYC - Invitation to Parish Council Planning Meetings – Inc Tuesday 16 May 2017 at Beverley

· ERYC – Standards Committee Agenda

· ERYC – Relaunch of Safe and Sound Grant

· ERYC – Referral of CCG decision on Urgent Care Centres / Wrap around care decision to Secretary of State for Health

44/17 PLANNING MATTERS - Resolved - (i) that the Parish Council had no objections to the planning consultation on cutting back 2 Yew trees at St Mary’s Church Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PQ (ii) that the Council notes that applications to construct a glazed canopy at 2 Templar View, Etton and to Install a new extraction flue to rear and replace existing with a new duct, Light Dragoon had been approved (iii) that the Council notes that following consultation with Councillors, no objections had been raised to the following applications: 
· 17/00716/VAR Beech Lodge 104 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PQ.

· Erection of entrance porch, single storey extension to side and rear, alterations to existing driveway and construction of paved patio area, Hinds Cottage Gardham Road Gardham East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7RY

· Installation of 3 replacement sets of french doors and 2 windows to main house and 3 replacement windows to outbuilding, 68 Main Street Etton 

45/17 COMMUNITY DEFIBRIALLTOR - The Chair reported that he had received positive feedback from residents on the having a mobile fish and chip van serve the village, although there had been a complaint that the current location outside the Village Hall was not suitable.  The Councillors discussed potential alternative locations.


Resolved – That the current location of the mobile Fish and Chip Van was considered the most suitable in the village and the Chair would communicate the Council’s views to the complainant.   

46/17 VILLAGE PICNIC – The proposed village event suggested at the previous meeting would be a village picnic, to be held on the 17th June at Laburnum Farm Barn.  A personal invitation would be sent to all villagers to be distributed a week after the Community Newsletter.  

Resolved – That the Councillors would assist in the distribution of the invitations.
47/17 VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE – The Village Hall Committee had recently achieved a Hallmark accreditation, but the assessors had recommended that there should be a Parish Council representative on the committee.  The Parish Council also discussed storage options for the Community Emergency Planning documentation.  

Resolved – (i) That the Parish Council would offer to share meeting minutes with the Village Hall Committee (ii) that Councillor Holmes would review the emergency planning documentation and purchase a lockable box to store in the kitchen if required.
48/17 VILLAGE CONSULTATION UPDATE – 34 people had responded to the village questionnaire.  HWRCC would combine the results with the other consultation activities and produce a proposed action plan for the next Council meeting.  

49/17 BUDGET OUTTURN REPORT – Resolved – that the outrun report be noted.   

50/17 FINANCIAL RISK ASSESSMENT 2017/18 – Resolved – That the Council should adopt the Financial and Management Risk Assessment 2017/18.
51/17 ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT 2016/17 - The Parish Council considered each of the nine annual governance statement assertions.  


Resolved – (i) That Councillors agreed with each of the Annual Assurance Statement assertions and (ii) that the Chair of the Parish Council should sign the statement.

52/17 ACCOUTING STATEMENT, ASSET REGISTER AND DATES FOR EXERCISE OF PUBLIC RIGHTS  – 
The Parish Council reviewed the accounting statement for 2016/17, the bank reconciliation and the Council’s asset register.


Resolved – (i) That the Accounting Statement would be signed by the Chair and submitted to the internal auditor (ii) that the Clerk would be delegated authority to set the period of exercise of public rights.

53/17 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved – that the following accounts should be approved for payment:

	Description 
	Total (£)



	Clerk, Salary May
	49.30

	Post Office, PAYE May
	33.20

	Etton Village Hall, Replacement RCD socked for War Memorial Lights
	72

	HWRCC, Public Consultation 
	3152

	Wel Medical Supplies, Replacement Defibrillator pads
	44.88

	P Ford, Gardening 2016/17
	806.00

	Village Hall Donations / Grant fund
	35.25

	St Mary’s Church Donations / Grant Fund
	35.25

	Clerk, Salary June
	49.70

	Clerk, PAYE June
	32.80


54/17
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS –
Resolved - To add car parking near to Holly Bank to the agenda for the next meeting, which would take place on the 10 July 2017 at 7:30 pm.
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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